
Mission Statement:     

Our mission is to connect with God, as we live by faith, are known by love, and cultivate hope.  

Scripture basis:  We always thank God for all of you and continually mention you in our prayers. We remember 
before our God … your work produced by faith, your labor prompted by love, and your endurance inspired by 
hope in our Lord Jesus Christ. (1 Thessalonians 1: 2-3) 

 Roberts Congregational United Church of Christ 
 1001 Birch Drive | PO Box 116 | Roberts, WI 54023 
 Church Office: 715-749-3225 | https://www.facebook.com/RobertsUCC 
       Pastor: Susan Schneider-Adams - ruccpastor@gmail.com 
  Office: ruccsecretary@gmail.com | Website: http://www.robertsucc.org 

Connections   
Roberts Congregational United Church of Christ   
      June 2017  

 

Donðt miss it! 

Ecumenical Worship 
in the Park   

on 

Sunday, June 4 th  ~ 9:00 a.m. (note time)  
Robertsð Good Neighbor Days 

(June 1 - 4, 2017)  

Pastor Durk Peterson preaching,  

music by Cross Lutheran worship team  

There will be no services at RUCC that day.  

Spread the word ë bring a friend!  
After worship, plan to be part of the Roberts UCC òfloató in the Paradeñsign up now 

to walk or ride, help decorate or donate candy !  
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) ÃÏÕÌÄȭÖÅ Ó×ÏÒÎ ) ÓÁ× Á ǢÒÅǨÙ 

ÔÈÅ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÎÉÇÈÔȢ  )ÔȭÓ ÔÏÏ ÅÁÒÌÙ ÉÎ 

ÔÈÅ ÓÅÁÓÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅÍ ÎÏ×ȟ ÂÕÔ ÉÔ 

ÍÁÄÅ ÍÅ ÌÏÏË ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÏÓÅ 

ÈÏÔȟ ÈÕÍÉÄ ÎÉÇÈÔÓ ÉÎ ÓÕÍÍÅÒ 

×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅÙ ÍÁËÅ ÔÈÅ ÅÖÅÎÉÎÇ ÍÁÇÉÃÁÌȢ  4×ÉÎËÌÉÎÇÓ ÔÈÁÔ 

ÍÁËÅ ÔÈÅ ÈÅÁÖÙ ÁÉÒ ÄÁÎÃÅ - ÔÈÅÉÒ ÏÎ-ÁÇÁÉÎ-Ïǟ-ÁÇÁÉÎ 

ǨÉÔÔÉÎÇ ÌÉÇÈÔÓ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÍÁËÅ ÍÅ ÓÔÏÐ ÉÎ ÍÙ ÔÒÁÃËÓȢ  !ÒÅ 

ÔÈÅÙ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÁÌÌ ÄÁÙ ÌÏÎÇ ÁÎÄ ×Å ÊÕÓÔ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÓÅÅ ÔÈÅÍȩ  ) 

ËÎÏ× ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÅÖÅÎ ×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÌÉÇÈÔ ÉÓ ÎÏÔȢ  9ÅÔ ) 

ÁÍ ÔÅÍÐÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÉÎË ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÏÎÌÙ ×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ 

ÌÉÇÈÔ ÓÈÉÎÅÓ ÂÒÉÇÈÔȢ 

!ÒÅ ×Å ÔÈÁÔ ×ÁÙ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ #ÈÕÒÃÈȩ  $Ï ×Å ÒÕÓÈ ÆÒÏÍ 

ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÓÔÕÄÙ ÇÒÏÕÐ ÔÏ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÙ ÏÎÌÙ ÔÏ 

ÍÉÓÓ ÔÈÅ ÐÏÓÓÉÂÉÌÉÔÉÅÓ ÆÏÒ ÌÉÇÈÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÍÁÙ ÂÅ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÁÉÔÉÎÇ 

ÆÏÒ ÕÓ ÔÏ ÎÏÔÉÃÅȩ  7ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅ ÌÉÇÈÔ ÓÈÉÎÅÓ ÏÎÌÙ ÆÏÒ Á ÂÒÉÅÆ 

ÍÏÍÅÎÔȟ ÄÏ ×Å ÑÕÉÃËÌÙ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÉÔȩ  (Ï× ÑÕÉÃËÌÙ 

ÄÏ ×Å ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÂÅÁÒÅÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÏÎÄÅÒÆÕÌȟ ÙÅÔ 

ÂÒÉÅÆ ÌÉÇÈÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÒËÎÅÓÓȩ  !ÎÄ ÈÏ× ÏÆÔÅÎ ÄÏ ×Å ǨÉÔ 

ÁÂÏÕÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÏÕÒ Ï×Î ÌÉÇÈÔÓ ÅÃÌÉÐÓÅÄȩ 

4ÈÅ ǨÉÃËÅÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ǢÒÅǨÙȭÓ ÌÉÇÈÔ ÉÓ ÁÓ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÔÏ 'ÏÄ ÁÓ 

ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ǢÅÒÙ ÂÒÉÌÌÉÁÎÃÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÕÎȢ  4ÈÅ ÅǟÏÒÔÓ ÏÆ Á Ϋ-ÙÅÁÒ-

ÏÌÄ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÐÉÁÎÏ ÁÒÅ ÁÓ ÇÌÏÒÉÏÕÓ ÔÏ 'ÏÄ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ 

ÁÓ ÁÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÌÏÄÉÃ ÓÔÒÁÉÎÓ ÏÆ -ÏÚÁÒÔȢ 

-Ù ÔÉÍÅ ÉÎ ÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÓ ÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ Á ÃÌÏÓÅȢ ) ÐÒÁÙ 

ÔÈÁÔ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÔÉÍÅ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÍÏÍÅÎÔÓ ÆÏÒ 

ÙÏÕ - ÁÓ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÆÏÒ ÍÅ - ×ÈÅÎ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÁÂÕÎÄÁÎÔ 

ÌÏÖÅ ÃÁÔÃÈÅÓ ÏÕÒ ÂÒÅÁÔÈȢ  ,ÉËÅ ÔÈÅ ÅÎÄÌÅÓÓ ÒÅÍÉÎÄÅÒÓ ÏÆ 

Á ÇÒÁÓÓÙ ǢÅÌÄ ÆÕÌÌ ÏÆ ǢÒÅǨÉÅÓȟ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÌÏÖÅ ÉÓ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÆÏÒ ÕÓ ÉÆ 

×Å ÂÕÔ ÓÔÁÎÄ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÌÏÎÇ ÅÎÏÕÇÈ ÔÏ ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅ ÉÔÓ ÓÐÌÅÎÄÏÒȢ 

-ÏÍÅÎÔÓ ÌÉËÅ ÓÈÁÒÉÎÇ Á ,/6% ÏÆ ÐÏÐÃÏÒÎ ×ÉÔÈ #ÅÏÌÁ 

×ÈÉÌÅ ×Å ÔÁÌËÅÄ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÈÅÒ ÄÁÙȢ  ,ÉËÅ ×ÁÔÃÈÉÎÇ #ÁÍÉ 

ÄÁÎÃÅ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ Á ÈÙÍÎ ÏÒ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÔÅÁÓÅÄ ÍÅÒÃÉÌÅÓÓÌÙ ÂÙ 

$ÁÖÅ Ǫ $ÏÎÎÁȟ ÏÒ $ÕÁÎÅȟ 'ÌÅÎÎ ÏÒ #ÈÁÒÌÉÅ ÏÒ $ÏÕÇ ÏÎÅ 

ÍÉÎÕÔÅȟ ÔÈÅÎ ÓÈÁÒÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÈÏÐÅÓ Ǫ ÄÒÅÁÍÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 

ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔȢ 

-ÏÍÅÎÔÓ ÌÉËÅ ×ÁÌËÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 'ÏÏÄ .ÅÉÇÈÂÏÒ $ÁÙÓȭ 

ÐÁÒÁÄÅ ÁÎÄ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÐÒÏÕÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 2ÏÂÅÒÔÓ 5## 

ÃÒÅ×ȟ ÌÉËÅ ÓÃÒÁÐÉÎÇ ÄÉÓÈÅÓ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ .Å× %ÎÇÌÁÎÄ 

ÄÉÎÎÅÒȟ ÏÒ ÇÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÒÅÅ ÄÉǟÅÒÅÎÔ ÒÅÔÒÅÁÔÓ ×ÉÔÈ Á 

×ÏÎÄÅÒÆÕÌ ÍÉØ ÏÆ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÌÅÁÄÅÒÓ ÔÏ ÒÅ-ÄÅǢÎÅ ÙÏÕÒ 

ÐÕÒÐÏÓÅ ÁÎÄ ÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ ÉÎ ÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ ÈÅÒÅ ÁÔ 2ÏÂÅÒÔÓ 5##Ȣ  

#ÁÔÃÈÉÎÇ Á ÂÉÔ ÏÆ #ÈÒÉÓÔȭÓ ÈÕÍÏÒ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÂÁÎÔÅÒÉÎÇ ÏÆ 

ÔÈÏÓÅ ×ÈÏ ÍÏ× Ǫ ÃÌÅÁÎ Ǫ ÃÁÒÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ 

ÔÈÅ ×ÅÅËȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÎ ÇÁÔÈÅÒ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÁÉÒÓ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ 

×ÉÎÄÏ×Ó ÏÎ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇÓȢ  ,ÉÓÔÅÎÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ 'ÏÄȭÓ 

×ÉÓÄÏÍ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÄÓ ÏÆ ÆÏÕÒ-ÙÅÁÒ-ÏÌÄÓȢ  'ÏÄ ÓÍÉÌÅÄ ÁÓ 

ÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÃÌÁÉÍÅÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÒÏÌÅ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ - ÎÏÔ ÁÓ 

ÐÅÒÆÏÒÍÅÒÓȟ ÂÕÔ ÁÓ ÐÌÁÎÎÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÎÔÓȢ  !ÎÄ ÔÈÅ 

ǢÒÅǨÉÅÓ ÄÁÎÃÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÅÖÅÎÉÎÇ ÌÉÇÈÔȢ 

-ÏÍÅÎÔÓ ÓÐÅÎÔ ÓÔÒÕÇÇÌÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÕÎÄÅÒÓÔÁÎÄ 'ÏÄȭÓ 

ÁÐÐÁÒÅÎÔ ÁÂÓÅÎÃÅ ÉÎ ÁÃÔÓ ÏÆ ÖÉÏÌÅÎÃÅ ÏÒ ÔÉÍÅÓ ÏÆ 

ÕÎÂÅÁÒÁÂÌÅ ÇÒÉÅÆ -  ×ÏÎÄÅÒÉÎÇ ÉÆ ÔÈÅ ǢÒÅǨÉÅÓȭ ÄÁÎÃÅ ×ÁÓ 

Á ÃÒÕÅÌ ÒÅÍÉÎÄÅÒ ÏÆ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÎÏÔ ÌÉÇÈÔȢ  "ÕÔ ÏÕÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 

ÉÍÐÅÎÅÔÒÁÂÌÅ ÄÁÒËÎÅÓÓȟ Á ǨÉÃËÅÒ ÏÆ ÈÏÐÅ ÓÈÉÎÅÓ - ÎÏÔ 

ÂÒÉÇÈÔ ÅÎÏÕÇÈ ÆÏÒ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅȟ ÂÕÔ ÄÁÚÚÌÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÏÎÅ 

ÓÕÒÒÏÕÎÄÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ ÎÉÇÈÔȢ /ÕÒ ÂÁÐÔÉÓÍ ÃÁÌÌÓ ÕÓ ÔÏ ÓÔÁÎÄ 

×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÓÅÅËÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÃÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÌ ÏÆ ÆÅÁÒ ÏÒ 

ÖÉÏÌÅÎÃÅ ÏÒ ÌÏÎÅÌÉÎÅÓÓȢ  'ÏÄ ÉÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÕÓȟ ÁÓ ÔÈÅ ǢÒÅǨÉÅÓ 

ÁÒÅ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÅÖÅÎ ×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÌÉÇÈÔÓ ÁÒÅ ÎÏÔ ÇÌÏ×ÉÎÇȢ   

-ÏÍÅÎÔÓ ÌÉÓÔÅÎÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÍÕÓÉÃ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÌÉÆÔÅÄ ÏÕÒ ÓÏÕÌÓȢ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ 

ÔÏ ×ÏÒÄÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÃÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÉÎÓÐÉÒÅÄ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ ÔÏ ÐÒÁÙÅÒ 

ÔÈÁÔ ÃÒÁ×ÌÅÄ ÉÎÔÏ ÏÕÒ ÌÁÐÓ ÌÉËÅ ÁÎ ÉÎÓÉÓÔÅÎÔ ÃÈÉÌÄȢ  4ÉÍÅÓ 

×ÈÅÎ ÄÉÓÁÇÒÅÅÍÅÎÔ ÂÅÃÁÍÅ ÕÎÄÅÒÓÔÁÎÄÉÎÇ ɉÎÏÔ 

ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÁÇÒÅÅÍÅÎÔȦɊ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ ÂÉÔÓ ÏÆ ÃÏÎÖÅÒÓÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÒÅÍÁÉÎ ÉÎ 

ÍÙ ÈÅÁÒÔ ÌÉËÅ ÓÐÁÒËÌÉÎÇ ÇÅÍÓȢ  !ÌÌ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÌÉËÅ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÅÁÄÙ 

ǨÉÇÈÔ ÏÆ Á ǢÒÅǨÙȟ ÌÉÇÈÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ 7ÁÙ ÉÎ ÏÄÄ ÁÎÄ 

ÃÏÍÆÏÒÔÉÎÇ ×ÁÙÓȢ 

/ÎÌÙ 'ÏÄ ËÎÏ×Ó ×ÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÎÅØÔ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕȟ ÆÏÒ ÍÅȟ ÆÏÒ ÕÓȢ  )Ô 

ÉÓ ÎÏÔ ÆÏÒ ÕÓ ÔÏ ÄÅÔÅÒÍÉÎÅ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÁÎÄ ×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅ ǢÒÅǨÙ 

×ÉÌÌ ÇÌÏ× ÂÒÉÇÈÔȢ  "ÕÔ ) ÁÌÓÏ ÃÈÅÒÉÓÈ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÍÅÎÔÓ ÏÆ 

ÄÁÒËÎÅÓÓȟ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÌÌÏ×ÅÄ ÍÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÉÎ Á×Å ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 

,ÉÇÈÔȢ  ) ÃÈÅÒÉÓÈ ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÍÅÎÔÓ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÈÁÄ 

ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÉÎ ÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÙȢ  4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕȢ 

-ÁÙ ×Å ÂÅ ÅÖÅÒ ÍÉÎÄÆÕÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÙÓ ÉÎ ×ÈÉÃÈ 'ÏÄ ÃÁÌÌÓ 

ÅÁÃÈ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÕÓ ÔÏ ÓÈÉÎÅ ÆÏÒÔÈ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÒËÎÅÓÓȢ  !ÎÄ ÍÁÙ 

×Å ÎÅÖÅÒ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÓÔÏÐ ÁÌÏÎÇ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÙ ÔÏ ×ÁÔÃÈ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 

,ÉÇÈÔȟ ÒÅÁÄÙ ÔÏ ÆÏÌÌÏ× ×ÈÅÒÅ #ÈÒÉÓÔ ÌÅÁÄÓȢ  ) ×ÉÌÌ ÍÉÓÓ 

ÙÏÕȟ ÂÕÔ ÈÏ× ÇÒÁÔÅÆÕÌ ) ÁÍ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÔÉÍÅ ÉÎ ÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ 

ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒȦ 

&ÏÒ ×Å ÄÏ ÎÏÔ ÐÒÏÃÌÁÉÍ ÏÕÒÓÅÌÖÅÓȠ ×Å ÐÒÏÃÌÁÉÍ *ÅÓÕÓ 

#ÈÒÉÓÔ ÁÓ ,ÏÒÄ ÁÎÄ ÏÕÒÓÅÌÖÅÓ ÁÓ ÙÏÕÒ ÓÅÒÖÁÎÔÓ ÆÏÒ 

*ÅÓÕÓȭ ÓÁËÅȢ  &ÏÒ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ 'ÏÄ ×ÈÏ ÓÁÉÄȟ Ȱ,ÅÔ ÌÉÇÈÔ ÓÈÉÎÅ 

ÏÕÔ ÏÆ ÄÁÒËÎÅÓÓȟȱ ×ÈÏ ÈÁÓ ÓÈÏÎÅ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÈÅÁÒÔÓ ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ 

ÔÈÅ ÌÉÇÈÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ËÎÏ×ÌÅÄÇÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÇÌÏÒÙ ÏÆ 'ÏÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 

ÆÁÃÅ ÏÆ *ÅÓÕÓ #ÈÒÉÓÔȢ   
ɉΤ #ÏÒȢ Φȡ Χ-ΨɊ 
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Featured Article: SHIFT! 

SHIFT! (Serving Him in Faith Together) is Roberts 
Congregational UCC’s newest service group.  We formed 
in March of 2015 and have been steadily gaining 
traction.  We have a small core group of dedicated 
participants but welcome and encourage others to join 
the fun as often or whenever interested.  SHIFT! is open 
to both men and women of all ages.  Our meetings are 
held on the 2nd Monday of each month, generally hosted 
by a member of the group in their home.  Following our 
business discussions, we enjoy a time of fellowship and 
dessert!   

SHIFT implies both action and change; our mission is to 
Serve Him in Faith Together!  To that end, we’ve 
coordinated or participated in a variety of opportunities: 

¶ Organized and hosted Easter morning breakfast 
 

¶ Coordinate ongoing collection drives for Grace 
Place 

 

¶ Serve dinner to the clients of Grace Place one 
evening every other month 

 

¶ Coordinate quarterly trips to Feed My Starving 
Children to pack meals 

 

¶ Coordinate and serve dinner during the annual 
auction 

 

¶ Sponsored a year-long monthly Got Inspiration? 
photo contest 

 

¶ Provide annual sponsorship for a homeless teen 
through T.H.U.G. Life Ministry 

 

¶ Started a Prayer Squares ministry 
 

¶ Provide Feel Good Kits to area school children 
 

¶ Oversee maintenance of church landscaping 
 
 

As you can see, we’ve been busy!  There are so many 

opportunities to be the hands and feet of God as we 

connect with and care for our wider community. Anyone 

who’d like to become involved or get more information 

should contact Lori Jurek at 715-386-3214 or via email at 

aljurek@baldwin-telecom.net.    

Have you heard the 
news? 

 

Our website has been redesigned  

and is back online! 

Please visit us at 

https://www.robertsucc.org.   

Explore who we are, learn about our 
ministries, get the latest newsletter, and 

view our calendar of events. 

Whatõs ahead for  

 pulpit supply and pastoral care 
 

Coming up for Sundays in June: 
 

June 4—Good Neighbor Days’ - community worship at  the 
park, 9:00 AM (no activities at the church) 

June 11— 10:00 AM Worship with Holy Communion, led by Rev. 
Dr. Del Permann 

June 18— 10:00 AM Worship with guest speaker, Sara Rank, of 
T.H.U.G. Life Ministry (Truly Humble Under God) 

June 25—10:00 Am Worship, led by Rev. Dr. Del Permann 

—————————— 

In case of pastoral emergency, please contact Nancy Kirouac: 
(715) 749-3260—Home (651) 269-6103—Cell 

mailto:aljurek@baldwin-telecom.net
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MINUTES FROM REGULAR 
CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING OF 

ROBERTS CONGREGATIONAL UNITED 
CHURCH OF CHRIST 

May 4, 2017 
 

PLEASE NOTE: This is a condensed version of the 
minutes. To read the minutes in their entirety, they 
are available in the binder in the church office. 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Lori Jurek (Moderator), Mandy 
Clay, Marge Wolske, Dianne Loewel, Duane Loewel, 
Carrie Fisher and Pastor Susan Schneider-Adams. 

 

New Business 
¶ W.W.W. WHOSE Who Are We? The retreat is 
scheduled for Saturday, May 13 from 9:00 to 11:00 AM 
at the church. Pastor Sue provided an overview of the 
upcoming all-church retreat.  All are encouraged to 
attend.  Carrie Fisher & Lori Jurek assisting with 
planning. 
 

Reports 

Christian Ed (Mandy Clay) 
¶ May 14 will be the final day for Sunday school. 
Graduates and Sunday school participants will be 
recognized. 

¶ Vacation Bible School will be Aug 6—9, 2017. 

¶ September 10, 2017 will be the first day of the 
upcoming Sunday school year. 
 

Deacons (Duane Loewel) 

¶ Due to Worship in the Park on June 4, there will be 
no service at RUCC that morning.  Communion and 
Strengthen the Church Offering will be June 11. 

¶ ABC’s of Faith will be meeting on the 4th Wednesday 
of the month at 6pm for the summer months. The book 
selection for May is Unoffendable by Brant Hansen. 
 

Search Committee (Duane Loewel) 

¶ The church unanimously voted to approve their 
recommendation to call Pastor Burt Williams to RUCC. 
 Contracts are in place.  Pastor Burt is scheduled to start 
on September 3.   
¶ A Welcoming Team will be put together to assist 
during Pastor Burt and his family’s time of transition. 
 
 
 

 
{ΦIΦLΦCΦ¢Η (Lori Jurek) 

¶ Easter breakfast was very successful.  $600 was 
raised for Feed My Starving Children. 
 

Treasurer (Carrie Fisher) 
¶ No formal financial report was available for the 
meeting.  We have approximately $4300 in checking and 
just over $34,000 in savings. 
 

Trustees (Dianne Loewel) 

¶ Park it Markets will be held on second Wednesday 
of June, July, August and September.  Ashley Stone and 
Krysta Fisher are taking the lead on this project.  As in 
the past, vendors will be asked to pay a $25 fee to set up 
their stand in a parking lot space.   
¶ Funds have been donated to purchase and install a 
diaper changing station for one of the bathrooms.  Cost 
is approximately $250.  They hope to secure funding for 
a second one as well. 

 

Women’s Fellowship (Marge Wolske) 

¶ The recent rummage sale resulted in proceeds of 
$849.50.  The ladies were pleased will the results. 
 Marge indicated that this activity is worth the time they 
put into it! 

¶ Dinner will be served to the Lions Club and spouses 
on June 22.  Coordination of this meal still needs to be 
worked out. 

 

Pastor’s Report (Pastor Sue) 

¶ Pastor Sue provided a detailed report with activities 
and services led during the month of April. 

¶ Her final Sunday will be May 28.  Rob MacDougall 
will be here to lead the Farewell Liturgy. 

¶ Michelle Hansen is temporarily filling in as our 
Administrative Assistant.  Thanks, Michelle! 
 
 

Next Meeting: Wednesday, May 31 at 6:00 PM.   
Note: One day early due to Good Neighbor Days! 
 
 

Church Council Meeting Minutes: May 4  
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Got Inspiration?   

Youôre encouraged to share it through a monthly  

photo contest coordinated by SHIFT!   

The theme for June is:  Adventure 

This will be the final month of  

the year-long contest!   
Submit your digital photo along with a note explaining how it 

inspires you to sjansma@baldwin-telecom.net by June 10!   

Questions can be directed to Sonya Jansma, Lori Jurek or Rachel Ackley.  
 

 
 

Notes from the Treasurers May 2017 

Detailed minutes of the Trustees meetings, including full financial statements are in a binder in the church office if 
anyone is interested in more specifics. 

General Fund Financial Summary as of April 30, 2017 YTD 

Income/contributions $ 22,690.12 $ 61,569.47 

Fundraising $       600.00        $   1,348.93 

Interest        $              .23   _  $           2.43 

Total Income $ 23,290.35 _  $ 62,920.83 

Expenses ($ 16,391.18 ($57,810.13) 

Transfers (women’s fellow)          400.00  _      1,600.00 

Net Income $    6,791.18   _ $    6,710.70 
 

Assets and Liabilities 

General Account Balances April 30, 2017: 
Checking  $  4,381.83 

Savings  $  3,413.35 

SCRIP Assets  $  3,233.25 

Total General Acct Assets $11,028.43 
 

Total Current Assets (all accts) $     50,107.85 

Total Fixed Assets  $1,874,642.28 

Total Assets   $1,924,750.13 
 

Loans: 
Mortgage Balance ($846,518.49) 

Member Loans Balance ($150,000.00) 
 

Total Long Term Liabilities: ($  996,518.49) 

Total Current Liabilities: ($      1,442.69) 

Total Liabilities: ($  997,961.18) 
 

Total Equity: $926,788.95 

Treasurerôs Report  

'ÉÖÉÎÇ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ 
           ÅÖÅÎ ×ÈÅÎ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎȭÔ ÂÅ ÔÈÅÒÅȢ 

 

We encourage you to consider the 

convenience of electronic giving.  It is easy 

to set up and assures that your pledged 
contribution is included every month.  That 
helps the church meet our obligations and 
keeps your giving on track so you don’t have 

to make up for missed weeks!   
See Carrie or Sonya for details or get a form 
on the information table in the gathering area 

near the front doors to the church. 

Scrip Report  
 

April, 2017: 
Checking Account Balance = $1,966.05 

Inventory Balance = $1,350.00 

Total SCRIP Assets = $3,316.05 
 

SCRIP March profit = $  33.16 

SCRIP Year to date profit = $262.73 

mailto:sjansma@baldwin-telecom.net
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COMMUNITY DINNER  
No Dinner the month of June  

 

The note below was sent to the Women’s Fellowship and we thought you would all enjoy reading it. 
We often don’t realize how one small act of kindness can have such a lasting effect on a person. 

Dear Women’s Fellowship of Roberts Congregational UCC, 

It is nearly 20 years since I received one of the beautiful quilts you sent to the Federated Church (now 
UCC) in Grand Forks, ND after our 1997 flood. 

We live close to the Red River so we received 4 feet on our main floor.  My husband went to his  
brother’s home in Milnor ND but I remained and nursed at the Grand Forks Air Base.  Friends found me 
a small house trailer at Michigan ND and Paul rejoined me there. 

It took a few months of clean up and rebuilding before we could move back into our home.  We were 
so lucky so many friends and relations came down from Winnipeg, Manitoba to help us.  A group of 
young people from Texas did a great job cleaning up our yard. 

In 1996 I became a US Citizen.  Paul was a border patrol agent. 

So many nights your lovely quilt kept me warm.  We had no heat for many months. 

I still use the quilt today as a cover when I sit in Paul’s recliner chair to watch TV.  I lost Paul 5 years ago. 

I just wanted you to know how much I appreciate your 1997 quilt gift of Christian Love. 

Bless you all, 

Julia Wallin 

This quilt was dedicated in the worship service of Roberts UCC on July 20, 1997 with this 
prayer: 

O God, as we would seek Your blessing on a sumptuous meal, when loving hands have planned and prepared it, we ask Your 
blessing today on these quilts, created with loving and compassionate minds and hands to caress the hearts of those who 
will enjoy them.  We consider these quilts to be an extension of ourselves and especially of those who, with much delight 
have designed these symbols of Your love for Your children who have suffered the wilds of nature in the Grand Forks area. 
 We consider these quilts to be one great, loving  hug from the people of Roberts to the people of Grand Forks. 

May those who sleep beneath these quilts, dedicated this day, feel your love and Your peace as they dream dreams on long, 
cold nights.  When those who will receive these quilts look at their own quilt, may they not think so much of those who have 
made it, but of Your great love surrounding them every day of their lives.  These things we ask in the name of God, the Crea-
tor of all things bright and beautiful, and of Christ, who came to show us that Your Love is real and of the Holy Spirit, who is 
sent as a gift to all who believe.  Bless the Federated Church of Grand Forks, in all their various ministries among the people 
there.  May they take courage from this act of Christian love.  Amen.  

Note from Womenôs Fellowship 
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Congratulations to our  

2017 Graduates 

 

 

 

  

 
   
 
 

 
 
 

Camille Budrow 
 

St. Croix Central High School, May 26, 2017 
 

Plans: In the fall to go to the  University of  Wisconsin-Eau Claire 
to study music. She has been accepted into the music program She 
is also planning to participate in their marching band.  
Parents:  Brett and Dawn Budrow 

  TYSON FERRICK  
 

Baldwin-Woodville High School, May 26, 2017  
 

Plans:  Attending in fall - UW Stout for Digital Marketing 

Parents: Chris and Al Bohl 

AARON OõCONNELL  
 

St. Croix Central High School, May 26, 2017 
 

Plans:  To attend CVTC in Eau Claire for Agronomy  
 Management and continue working on the family  
 farm with his Dad and Uncle Greg.   
Parents:  Suzie Lange and Thomas OõConnell 

Trevor Nelson 
 

St. Croix Central High school, May, 26, 2017 
 

Plans:  I am currently planning to attend UW- Eau Claire where I am 
going to major in geology. I will also be playing football for the 
Blugolds and basketball as well! This summer, I have three All-Star ex-
periences planned based on my senior year of  sports. I will be playing 
in the All-Star Football Game and the All-Star Regional Basketball 
Game. I was also recognized for the All-State All-Star Academic Team 
for Basketball. 
Parent: Glen Nelson 



 

 

 

Terra Lynn Jansma 
  

5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÉÔÙ ÏÆ 7ÉÓÃÏÎÓÉÎȟ 3ÔÅÖÅÎÓ 0ÏÉÎÔɂ$ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ΤΡΣΨ 

$ÅÇÒÅÅȡ "ÁÃÈÅÌÏÒ ÉÎ ÍÕÓÉÃ 

0ÌÁÎÓȡ  (ÅÒ ÐÌÁÎÓ ÁÒÅ ÔÏ ×ÏÒË ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÁÒÔÓ ÔÈÒÕ ÖÉÓÕÁÌ ÁÎÄ ÍÕÓÉÃ ÁÒÔȢ 

0ÁÒÅÎÔÓȡ *ÁÍÅÓ ÁÎÄ 3ÏÎÙÁ *ÁÎÓÍÁ 

'ÒÁÎÄÐÁÒÅÎÔÓȡ ,ÅÒÏÙ ÁÎÄ #ÁÒÏÌ ,ÉÎÄÑÕÉÓÔ 

 

 

    Kelsey Jurek 
 

   5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÉÔÙ ÏÆ -ÉÎÎÅÓÏÔÁ -ÁÙ Ψȟ ΤΡΣΩ 

   $ÅÇÒÅÅȡ $ÏÃÔÏÒ ÏÆ 6ÅÔÅÒÉÎÁÒÙ -ÅÄÉÃÉÎÅ 

 &ÕÔÕÒÅ 0ÌÁÎÓȡ  +ÅÌÓÅÙ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅÇÉÎ Á ÙÅÁÒ-ÌÏÎÇ ÉÎÔÅÒÎÓÈÉÐ ÁÔ 

3ÔÉÌÌ×ÁÔÅÒ %ÑÕÉÎÅ 6ÅÔÅÒÉÎÁÒÙ #ÌÉÎÉÃ ÉÎ *ÕÌÙȢ  3ÈÅ ÉÓ ÁÌÓÏ 

Ï×ÎÅÒ ÏÆ +* %ÑÕÅÓÔÒÉÁÎȟ  ÌÏÃÁÔÅÄ ÉÎ 3ÔÉÌÌ×ÁÔÅÒȟ -. 

   0ÁÒÅÎÔÓȡ 4ÏÎÙ ÁÎÄ ,ÏÒÉ *ÕÒÅË 

   'ÒÁÎÄÐÁÒÅÎÔÓȡ "ÉÌÌ ÁÎÄ *ÕÄÙ 3ÎÏÅÙÅÎÂÏÓ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Jacob Stoffel 

 

'ÒÁÄÕÁÔÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ ÕÎÄÅÒÇÒÁÄ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ×ÉÔÈ ÈÉÓ "Ȣ3Ȣ 
(Å ÉÓ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÉÎÇ ÈÉÓ ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÔ  

.ÏÒÔÈ×ÅÓÔÅÒÎ ÃÏÌÌÅÇÅ ÏÆ #ÈÉÒÏÐÒÁÃÔÉÃ 
 

Jennah Stoffel 
  

'ÒÁÄÕÁÔÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ ÃÏÌÌÅÇÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÈÅÒ ÄÅÇÒÅÅ ÉÎ  
%ÁÒÌÙ #ÈÉÌÄÈÏÏÄ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎȢ 3ÈÅ ÉÓ ÔÅÁÃÈÉÎÇ ÉÎ  

ÔÈÅ "ÁÌÄ×ÉÎ 7ÏÏÄÖÉÌÌÅ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÄÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ ÁÓ Á Φ+ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒȢ 

 

Tyler Ackley 
(ÁÓ ÇÒÁÄÕÁÔÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ Á ÆÅ× ÄÉǟÅÒÅÎÔ ÓÃÈÏÏÌÓ ÉÎ ÈÉÓ ǢÒÓÔ 
ÙÅÁÒ ÁÓ ÁÎ ÁÉÒÍÁÎ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ .ÁÖÙ 

0ÁÒÅÎÔÓȡ  2ÁÃÈÅÌ Ǫ "ÒÅÎÔ !ÃËÌÅÙ 
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SUMMER 2017 
2
nd
 Wed of June, July, Aug & Sep 

5:00 p.m. ï 7:30 p.m. 
We are inviting a variety of vendors to set up a table/tent in the parking lot and 
sell your product on the second Wednesday of each month this summer.  Great 
location on busy Highway 12. (Limited to 25, so respond soon!) 

Registration is $25 donation per parking spot per month (rain or shineé 
registrations are donated to Roberts UCC regardless of weather.) 

 

Send commitment form and donation of $25 per spot/per month to 
Roberts UCC, PO Box 116, Roberts, WI 54023 
Questions:  Call Ashley at 715-220-9747. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Roberts UCC Vendor Commitment Form (return with donation check made out to Roberts UCC): 

 

Contact Name:      Product to sell:      
  

Phone:         Email:         

Emergency Contact name/number:                        

Any special site needs:             

I agree to provide my own display, table, tent, etc. that will not cause damage to the church property.  I understand the limitation on 
product sales.  I hold Roberts UCC harmless for business damages or loss as a result of participation. I understand the participation cost 
is a non-refundable donation to the church.  Please sign me up for the following dates:   

June 14 ________  July 12 ________  August 9 ________ Sept 13 ________ 

NO: On site alcohol sales, illegal or illicit products, or similar items.  Vendors are  

responsible for clean-up of their area.  Tables/tents must not cause damage to black top. 

Here are some vendor ideas: 
§ Produce, flowers, etc. 
§ Craft Items 
§ Home businesses 
§ Gently used household items 

Roberts UCC  
PARK-IT MARKET  



ROBERTS UCC SUMMER PARK-IT MARKET 
The first-ever vendor fair in our church parking lot last fall went over great! This summer, we will host 
Park-It Market on the second Wednesday of each month (June – Sep) from 5:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.  If 
you have produce or flowers to sell, have a home-based business, sell crafts, or just have some slightly 
used household items to sell, this could be your chance! (Please NO: on-site alcohol sales, illegal or illic-
it products, or similar items.)  Vendors are responsible for clean-up of their area.  Tables/tents must not 
cause damage to black top. 

The dates are June 14, July 12, August 9, and September 13. Details and vendor commitment forms are 
available at church, on Facebook and Website and in the church newsletter for advance sign up. 
 Vendors will be assigned a spot in in the lot to park their vehicle and set up a table/tent.  There will be 
a non-refundable donation of $25 per date to reserve the space (additional donations are welcome if 
desired).  The “market” will run from 5 – 7:30p.m., rain or shine, and should be lots of fun. 

Groups and families are welcome to sign up for concessions each month to support a ministry of the 
church.  You may choose to commit the proceeds to support a program, the mortgage fund, or a minis-
try we support.  SHIFT will be sponsoring  concessions in June to support T.H.U.G. Life Ministry.  Truly 
Humble Under God, T.H.U.G. Life Ministry works with homeless teens in the St. Croix Valley area.  
Learn more about T.H.U.G. at http://thuglifeforteens.org/.  July, August, and September dates are still    

available for your group or family. 

If you have questions or would like to be part of Park-it Market, please contact a committee member: 

 Ashley Stone (715) 220-9747, aroxanne.fisher@gmail.com 

Krysta Fisher (715)-531-8380, krystaemy@hotmail.com 

Carrie Fisher (715)-749-4116, carrie.e.fisher@gmail.com 

Megan Frye (715-808-936), mlfrye@baldwin-telecom.net 

 

ADOPT A MORTGAGE PAYMENTé AND ENJOY SUMMER 
To help establish a savings balance for our mortgage requirements, the Trustees is inviting members to 
consider “adopting” a monthly mortgage payment.  The goal is to build a balance to provide a mort-
gage buffer AND help finish off a few projects in the building.  This will improve our equity position 
with the bank; provide a fund to negotiate terms when the mortgage is due; and establish a funding for 
specific building projects.   

The goal is to have enough commitments to cover seven mortgage payments, raising approximately 
$50,000.  This would first provide a $30,000 balance for mortgage security.  Once that balance is estab-
lished, the additional commitments will be used for special projects in our worship space.  

Thank you to the families who have already made a commitment and provided payment toward this 
goal.  It is greatly appreciated.  If your family is interested in committing toward all or part of a month-
ly mortgage payment, which could be paid over a two-year time period, please see Sonya Jansma or 
Carrie Fisher for options. Further details will be coming soon!   

AS SUMMER APPROACHES… remember you church family in your travels. No need to send post-
cards or bring back souvenirs, but please remember your pledges to help keep up the good work of the 
church when you are away.  Many members enjoy the convenience of electronic giving.  Electronic 
deductions are easy to start and can be changed as your situation changes. If you would like a form to 
begin automatic deductions for your donation, please talk to Sonya or Carrie for details.   

Enjoy the summer season! 

http://thuglifeforteens.org/
mailto:aroxanne.fisher@gmail.com
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Roberts UCC Prayer Chain  

 

Please take time at noon on Wednesdays to make a special prayer for 
 our church community. 

Thank you for praying for those on our prayer list. 
 

Vi Dull Linda Jourdeans Sheryl Johnson Lois Hall     
Marilyn Hayes  Terry McKinley  Dennis Peterson Jackie Hunter         
Doug Logas Eric Fisher Marge Johnson  Ken Graf 
Jean Foster  Jane Getzie Charlie Logas Karen Loenser 
Marge Wolske Bernie McGaver  Kriese Shaver  
    

         *     Those serving on active Military duty, & serving our state & communities in Law Enforcement 

         *     Those facing medical tests or procedures 

         *     At American Heritage Care Center, Hammond:  Mike Hesselink, Walt & Donna Lamson   

         *     At Baldwin Care Center:  Marcia Graf, Aletta Hesselink 

       

               Celebrating JUNE  Birthdays 
 

 

Celebrating 

June  

 Anniversaries 

Please contact the church office if we have 
missed your birthday, anniversary, or have any 

corrections to update. 

2 Reanna Gullixson 

8 Dustin Smith 

10 Charles Logas 

 Eldon Myer 

 Tyler Ackley 

 Conner Hansen 

12 Ross Stone 

14 McKenzie Budrow 

17 Carol McKinley 

20 Fred Kuebker 

 Judy Snoeyenbos 

21 Margaret Wolske 

 Patty Johnson 

22 Christy Smith 

24  Anne Loewel 

 Pastor Susan 

26 Carol Morgen 

28 Kelsey Jurek  

29  Gloria Myer 

ABC’s of Faith 

Our adult study group will be using a book club 
format for the summer.  We will meet once a 
month, on the evening of the 4th Wednesday.  
 
Our next gathering will be June 28 at 6:00 PM.  
 
We will be discussing the book Unoffendable: 
How Just One Change Can Make All of Life Better  
by Brant Hansen.   

You may pick up your own copy of the book or 
borrow one from the church office.   

For further information contact Brett Budrow or 
Rachel Ackley.  

8 Charlie and Mary Grupe 

9 Doug and Audrey Ackley 

12 Dustin and Christy Smith 

14 David and Cheryl Lindquist 

18 Bill and Margaret Cave 

20 Eldon and Gloria Myer 

21 Bob and Margie Ricci 

22  Gary and Liz Croes 

 Ross and Ashley Stone 

23 Mark and Mandy Clay 
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 JUNE 2017  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat  

    1. 2. 3. 

4. 

9a Ecumenical Worship 
in the park for Good 

Neighbor Days 

Note service time! 

No activities at RUCC 

 

5. 6. 

 

 

 

5:15p Worship & 

Music Team Mtg 

 

6:30p Deacons 

7. 

 

12p All Community 

Prayer 

8. 

 

 

 

5:30pmChristian Ed 

 

6p Trustees 

9. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WI Conf. UCC 

Annual Meeting 

10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WI Conf. UCC 

Annual Meeting 

11. 

 

10a Worship w/Holy  

Commuinion 
 

SCRIP Orders Due 
 

 

WI Conf. UCC 

Annual Meeting 

12. 13. 

 

10a Care Center 

Worship 

14. 
 

12p All Community 

Prayer 

 

5ñ7:30p Park-It  

Market 

15. 

 

 

 

5:30 SHIFT! @ 

Grace Place 

 

16 17. 

18. 

 

10a Worship w/ 

Guest Speaker Sara 

Rank of T.H.U.G. Life 

Ministry 

 

Fathersõ Day 

19. 20. 

 

Newsletter Dead-

line 

21. 

 

12p All Community 

Prayer 

22. 

 

 

 

7p Lions Club  

Dinner 

23 24. 

25. 

10a Worship  

 

SCRIP Orders Due 

26. 27. 28. 

 

12p All Community 

Prayer 

 

6p ABCós of  

Faith 

29. 30.  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Coming up in July   
    
  July 12  Park It Market 

  July 16  Guest speakerñRick Paul of Feed My Starving Children 

  July 26  American Red Cross Blood Drive 1:00 to 7:00 PM 

  July 29   Feed my Starving Children   9:00 to 11:00 AM 

Food Pantry Hours : 
 

Tuesdays & Thursdays     9:00-11:30 am 
 

Wednesdays     6:30-8:00 pm 


